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Date: 21st November 2023 
 
Reference: NCO-42-23 
 
 

Reminder re Removal of expired COVID-19 vaccine products  
  

 
Dear Doctor, 
 
I refer to Circular NCO-27-2023, dated 27th July 2023, which detailed the removal of expired Influenza batches 
and COVID-19 vaccine products. 
 
 
Removal of COVID-19 vaccine types 
 
The following COVID-19 products are no longer in use and will be removed from GP IT Systems. The date for 
removal, originally planned for 1st November, has been extended to 7th December 2023.  

• Comirnaty RTU BA.1 (Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine) 

• Spikevax BA.1 (Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine) 
 

Any outstanding vaccine records and claims relating to these products must be entered by 6th December 2023 
as it will not be possible to submit after this date. 
 
 
We would once again like to thank you for your continued support in the delivery of the Autumn/Winter 
Campaign and the co-administration of COVID-19 and Influenza Vaccinations. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
_______________________ 
Geraldine Crowley    
Assistant National Director 
Enhanced Community Care Programme & 
Primary Care Contract 

https://www.hse.ie/eng/staff/pcrs/circulars/gp/nco-27-2023-removal-of-expired-influenza-batches-and-covid-19-vaccine-products.pdf

